	
	PART I

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO. 17


	REPORT OF 

THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES

AND CITY SOLICITOR



	TO COUNCIL

 ON 

19TH JULY, 2006



	TITLE :

LOCAL OMBUDSMAN – ANNUAL LETTER


	RECOMMENDATIONS :

THAT the Council / Scrutiny Committee note the Annual Letter.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

The Ombudsman Annual Letter provides information on the complaints received against the Council and dealt with by the Ombudsman over the last year.  It provides details of the number of complaints received; the decisions made; the times taken for first enquiries to be responded to; and general comments about the performance of the Local Authority.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :



(available for public inspection)

Annual Letters 2004, 2005 and 2006 provided by the Ombudsman.



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK :




1. There is a high risk of damage to the reputation of the Authority if Local Ombudsman cases are not reduced and / or dealt with appropriately.

2. There is also a risk to customer satisfaction levels falling, potentially resulting in increased complaints.



	SOURCES OF FUNDING :


N / A




	COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative)



	1. 
LEGAL 
IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	Alan R. Eastwood

Deputy Director of Customer & Support


Services and City Solicitor

(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000)



	2. 
FINANCIAL 
IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	N / A

	PROPERTY (if applicable):



	HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):



	CONTACT OFFICER :
Alan R. Eastwood





Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services and





City Solicitor





(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))





	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :

ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :



ALL




	DETAILS

The Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services and City Solicitor is the link officer between the Authority and the Local Government Ombudsman.  

The Ombudsman also offers training in complaints handling, which this Authority has availed itself of on two occasions, and intends to do so in the future.

	It is important that Members and Officers learn from matters referred to the Ombudsman and, therefore, Strategic Directors have been notified of cases relevant to their Directorates in order that corrective action and lessons learned can be actioned.
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